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Johnson, Paula

From: Johnson, Paula
Sent: Friday, June 21, 2019 9:49 AM
To: 'rreeves.deenergycases@ded.mo.gov'; lewis.mills@bclplaw.com; 

dmvuylsteke@bclplaw.com; 'bob.berlin@psc.mo.gov'; Richard Brownlee; Andrew 
Linhares; Tim Opitz (tim@renewmo.org); Michael Pendergast 
(mcp2015law@icloud.com); zuckerlaw21@gmail.com; Dean Cooper 
(dcooper@brydonlaw.com); 'Russ Mitten (rmitten@brydonlaw.com)'

Cc: 'staffcounselservice@psc.mo.gov'; opcservice@ded.mo.gov; Ameren Missouri Service
Subject: FW: Notice of Regulatory Requirement: Ameren Missouri Variance Request for Pick Your 

Due Date Option (GE-2019-0386)
Attachments: Select A Due Date Tariffs - Electric.pdf; Application and Request for Variance - Electric 

FINAL.pdf; Filing Letter - Select A Due Date - Electric.docx.pdf; Application and Request 
for Variance FINAL.pdf; Filing Letter - Select A Due Date - Gas.pdf; Select A Due Date 
Tariffs - Gas.pdf

Importance: High

Colleagues, 
 
Please see the attached application being sent to you according to 4 CSR 240-13.065, which requires us to provide a 
copy of applications regarding Chapter 13 waivers to parties in the utility's last rate case.  Although this case is still 
active, I believe it technically qualifies as our most recent rate case.   
 
Please see the highlighted portion for the initiative we are hoping to enable through this waiver request.  My apologies 
for the oversight in not sending this to you sooner.   
 
If you have any questions, please let me know.  
 
Thanks,  
 
Paula 
 
PAULA N. JOHNSON  : :  Senior Corporate Counsel  : :  T 314.554.3533  : :  C 314.285.0579 
Ameren Missouri  : :  1901 Chouteau Ave, MC 1310  : :  St. Louis, MO 63103 
 
 

From: Muniz, Trina J <TMuniz@ameren.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2019 4:18 PM 
To: Missouri Communications <missouricommunications@ameren.com> 
Subject: FW: Notice of Regulatory Requirement: Ameren Missouri Variance Request for Pick Your Due Date Option 
Importance: High 
 
June 19, 2019 
 
RE: Regulatory Requirement: Ameren Missouri Variance Request for Pick Your Due Date Option 
 
Dear Media Member: 
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Attached, please find a copy of an application and accompanying tariffs submitted to the Missouri Public Service 
Commission ("Commission") by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri.   
 
Ameren Missouri is requesting a variance from a Commission rule to enable it to more easily offer customers within its 
service territory the option to choose their own billing due dates.  We are excited about being able to offer customers 
this option.  We believe customers want more freedom to establish a due date that aligns with their budgets, and we 
want to provide them the ability to do so.   
 
This Pick Your Due Date option must be approved by the Commission and requires a variance from the Commission's 
Service and Billing Practices rules (4 CSR 240 Chapter 13) regarding notice requirement for billing due date revisions (4 
CSR 240-13.020(6)).   
 
We are providing this information in compliance with 4 CSR 240-13.065, which requires us to provide a copy of this 
application to the "newspaper with the largest circulation in each county within the utility's service area affected by 
the variance…" for any requested variance from 4 CSR 240 Chapter 13 rules.   
 
If you have any questions, please let us know. 
Ameren Missouri Communications 
314-554-2182 
 


